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Personal Items

Dr. Churchill Eisenhart has been granted a Rockefeller award “in recognition
of outstanding public service,” and will spend the coming academic year in
England, engaged in research. Dr. Eisenhart, chief of the Statistical Engineering
Laboratory, which he organized in 1946, will be based at the Research Tech-
niques Unit of the London School of Economics and Political Science, where he
will continue preparation of material for a unified treatment of the fundamentals
of measurement theory and practices as related to the needs of the biological,
physical, social and behavioral sciences.

Ira G. Spicer, formerly Project Leader of Technical Analysis at Minneapolis-
Honeywell, has taken a position as Research Engineer with the Lockheed
Missile Systems Division in Sunnyvale, California.

In August, Nelson M. Blachman will take a two-year leave of absence from
his job at the Sylvania Electronic Defense Laboratory, Mountain View, Cali-
fornia, to become a Scientific Liaison Officer at the Branch Office of the U. S.
Office of Naval Research in London, England, where he will carry on liaison
with European scientists in the field of electronics.

Alan T. James of the Division of Mathematical Statistics, Commonwealth
Scientific and Industrial Research Organization, Australia, will be a Visiting
Lecturer at Yale University for the academic year 1958-1959.

Alfred Lieberman, formerly with the Bureau of Ships, has now joined the
staff of the Institute for Defense Analyses, Washington, D. C.

Herman Wold has accepted an invitation to serve as Visiting Professor during
the academic year 1958-1959 at Columbia University, Economics Department,
New York.

Margaret P. Martin has taken the position of Associate Professor of Preven-
tive Medicine (Biostatistics) at the Upstate Medical Center of the State Uni-
versity of New York at Syracuse. She formerly held a similar position at Vander-
bilt University.

Hian Liang Ang, Drs. Math. completed his work for his Master’s degree in
Statistics at the University of California at Berkeley in October, 1957, and con-
tinued his work toward a Ph.D. degree. He goes back to Indonesia in August,
1958, to resume his post as Lecturer of Mathematics at the University of Indo-
nesia at Bandung.

Mr. Ulysses V. Ward was appointed Instructor of Mathematics at Howard
University in September, 1957.

John E. Freund has recently been appointed Chairman of the Department of
Mathematics of Arizona State College at Tempe (soon to be called Arizona
State University.)

Patrick Billingsley has accepted a position as Assistant Professor in the
Department of Statistics of the University of Chicago.
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